Shirley Rukcic

From: Shirley Rukeic

Sent: Friday, April 21, 2023 2:26 PM
To: Mike Fitzgerald

Subject: RE: Missouri Sunshine Act request

Hi Mike- Our office has not generated any reports “pertaining to estimates of the number of

College Kids Savings Account program accounts that have been abandoned by account-holders who've

left the St. Louis Public Schools, either through graduation, dropping out, illness and death, or through transfers to
private schools

or other school districts.”

Regards,

Shirley Rukcic (she/her)

Chief of Staff & Counsel

City of St. Louis Treasurer’s Office
133 S. 11* St., Ste. 530

St. Louis, MO 63102
314-612-1475

Transparency |Integrity | Service

https://www.stltreasurer.org

CONFIDENTIALITY STATEMENT:

This electronic transmission may contain information that is confidential, privileged, and prohibited
from disclosure and unauthorized use pursuant to applicable law. If you are the intended recipient of
this transmission, be advised that its use is restricted by law and for the purpose stated herein. If you
are not the intended recipient of this transmission, take notice that any viewing, use, dissemination, or
copying of the information transmitted herewith is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
transmission in error, please return it to the sender and delete all copies from your system.

From: Mike Fitzgerald <msfitzgerald2006 @gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 19, 2023 9:53 AM

To: Shirley Rukcic <Rukcics@stltreasurer.org>

Subject: re: Missouri Sunshine Act request

Dear Ms. Rukcic,

This is a request pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Act.

| am seeking the following documents:

All reports generated within the Office of St. Louis Treasurer pertaining to estimates of the number of

College Kids Savings Account program accounts that have been abandoned by account-holders who've

left the St. Louis Public Schools, either through graduation, dropping out, iliness and death, or through transfers to

private schools
or other school districts.



The reason | am seeking this information is to answer this question: why are 85 percent of all College Kids accounts
stuck at the $50 initial seed deposit level? Paperwork problems and clerical mistakes involving SLPS could be one
answer.

But a more significant reason could be the movement of students out of the SLPS school system, ending their connection
to the College Kids program. 1 am trying to determine if the Office of St. Louis Treasurer has investigated this matter,
and,

if so, what documents have been generated in connection with this investigation.

Sincerely,

Mike Fitzgerald
Writer

The Riverfront Times
(618) 616-0068

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
validate the sender and know the content is safe. Please contact IT at helpdesk@stltreasurer.org if you believe this email
is suspicious.




